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We deeplyregret Russia’s passage of a law ending inter-country adoptions between the United States and Russia and restricting Russian civil society
organizations that work with American partners. American families have adopted over 60,000 Russian children over the past 20 years, and the vast majority of
these children are now thriving thanks to their parents’ loving support. The Russian government's politically motivated decision will reduce adoption
possibilities for children who are now under institutional care. We regret that the Russian government has taken this step rather than seek to implement the
bilateral adoption agreement that entered into force in November. We are further concerned about statements that adoptions already underway may be stopped
and hope that the Russian government would allow those children who have already met and bonded with their future parents to finish the necessarylegal

procedures so that they can join their families.

The limitations imposed by the Act on Russian civil society’s ability to work with American partners will also make it more difficult for Russian and American
non-governmental organizations to cooperate in areas as diverse as human rights advocacy, open government, and electoral transparency. The United States

remains committed to supporting the development of civil society and the democratic process around the world, including in Russia.
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